EAST MOUNTAIN NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

Minutes for February 15, 2023

Attendees: 26

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 PM by Vice President April Fann filling in for President Mike Ptak. She then led the membership in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment of silence for our departed neighbors.

Secretary report is online. Treasury report was given.

Officer Tiffany Healy reported that all has been quiet in our area.

Our State Representative Mike DiGiovancarlo talked about the Red Light camera bill that is still being reviewed for Waterbury. Work on the golf course is still on .Residents are still concerned about the zoning and building behind Split Rock Dr. Blast testing will be done on both sides of the street. Residents asked if they could be notified of any future meetings downtown.

Neighborhood watch quiet. Neighborhood council quiet.

There is concern over the excessive amount of advertising on our East Mountain facebook page. The page was developed to have members of the East Mountain Community be able to voice their opinion on any issues or concerns in the neighborhood. A small amount of advertising from our neighbors in the neighborhood should be allowed. It was suggested that the people who want to post on facebook be screened and approved to become a member.

One of our members is looking into having water available near the flowers by the park.

Also, someone suggested getting reflectors on the poles going down East Mountain Rd.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:35 PM